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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 8th March 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

Bill Clements (1st Larne), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), David Leonard (Dungannon), Chris McGookin (CWA), Ronnie Kennedy (VP), Ken Tweedie (VP), John Patton (VP), Bill Caughey (Pres), Fred McCrea (VP), Amber MacLennan (3rd Carrick), Richard Whiteside (Poyntzpass), Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Allan Davison (3rd Carrick), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Apologies

Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Sam Howlett (CWA), Phil McCurrie (CWA), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Harold Whan (Dynamic Brass)
AD welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
PK reported:

Various Correspondence regarding Solos & Ensembles, Fivemiletown, Spring Festival contests, Composing/Arranging Workshop with Alan Fernie.
Roughan Silver Band Concert with The Lindsay Chorale & Dessie Neill, Compere Brian Johnston, Friday 21st March 8pm in Aughnacloy College

Rodney McCabe advised Warrenpoint Silver Band are currently seeking a conductor. Interested parties should contact Rodney directly.

Ulster Folk Transport Museum will be looking for a couple of bands on 21st June. Waiting on finer details which will be forwarded to bands.
Will McClean wrote to advise of Trombone Day running on Sunday 30th March 11-4 in SELB Music Service, Portadown, featuring Peter Moore (youngest ever winner of BBC Young Musician of the Year in 2008 at age 12). There will be ‘Massed Trombone Choir’, solos, master-classes, trombone octet on the day.

Email received from Alan Fernie thanking BBL for company and hospitality over the Fivemiletown weekend. He thoroughly enjoyed the contest and the composing/arranging workshop on the following day.

Email received from Zoe Franciscus of Perform International in Colorado Springs, USA seeking information on next years Spring Festival event. Her company arrange European & Asian tours for US and Canadian based bands, choirs and orchestras. She is currently working with Dublin Brass Band from Ohio to plan a trip to Ireland next year with a view to perhaps taking part in the contest.
Executive will take this forward.

BCl advised that NIBA are currently looking into how foreign bands can compete in our contests, perhaps including setting up arrangements with other registries.
Treasurer’s Report

SK advised that the balance in the account was £4526.26 on 25/2/14.
He noted that quite a lot had happened since then with sponsorship money from Fivemiletown contest still to come through. He estimated £200 profit from Solo & Ensemble competition with Fivemiletown contest returning a profit as well. He also noted that more money had been collected at the door this year. 
Solo & Ensemble Competition
AD noted a very successful day with returned a good profit, although that was not the aim of the event.
CM reported that several people had expressed a preference for the draw to be published ahead of the event. This led to some debate. AD advised that this will be agreed at a later meeting when next year’s event will be discussed in more detail.

Issues regarding the sourcing of accompanists were also raised and the matter was discussed at length with a suggestion that the BBL should provide accompanists. AD explained that this had been the case in previous years however competitors had preferred to supply their own as it allowed for better rehearsal arrangements.

PK suggested that BBL draw up a list of accompanists who would be prepared to offer their services. All were agreed that this would be helpful.
Scores from the day:

1st
1st Old Boys 

44 points

2nd
Downshire Brass 
15 points

3rd
Murley 


14 points

=3rd 
Carrickfergus 

14 points 

Fivemiletown Contest
AD noted increased sponsorship from both the Valley Hotel and GR White & Sons. He also noted that the Valley Hotel provided a free room for the adjudicator which was very welcome this year.

It was noted that there was a larger audience this year, particularly for the morning session when the venue was half full during the 4th section – very encouraging.

There was also a further reduction in outgoings this year due to reduced prize money as there were less bands in several sections therefore a reduced number of prizes.

CM thanked the BBL for a well run event and also thanked Bill Caughey for compering on the day.

Bill Caughey also noted a very good day and congratulated new chairman Alan Hunter on a great job - a very sleek event. He also noted great solo work by bands and a very high standard of playing by all.

AD mentioned that he had more opportunities to listen to bands this year and that every band had lifted their game once again particularly in relation to programme construction and presentation.

PE added that Dynamic Brass appreciated not being the first band on stage for their first Fivemiletown contest and also thanked the BBL and Bill Caughey for a great day.

Sharon Milligan from 1st Old Boys Youth queried whether the BBL would consider a youth band section in future. AD responded that this has been discussed in the past. The biggest issue is time with the event currently starting early and finishing late. He did however explain that if more lower section bands could be encouraged to take part then perhaps the event could be extended over another day.

BP queried whether there had been any feedback from bands regarding the lack of entertainment adjudicator on the day. No responses were received. CM added that it might be a good idea in future to have music adjudicator provide some feedback on entertainment.
AD advised that Alan Fernie had made a huge effort to divorce Music and Entertainment adjudications.

Thanks were offered to Laganvale, Sam Howlett and Andy McQuiggan for their assistance with percussion.

AD also thanked Sam Howlett for providing assistance to a young man who had fallen down steps at the venue and dislocated his shoulder. He noted that this event had been logged in the hotel accident register and that Sam is willing to provide a report if needs be.

Composing & Arranging Workshop

This event was unexpectedly a great success with over 20 attendees on the day. It was noted by many that Alan Fernie was very passionate about what he does and that the workshop was very entertaining and worthwhile. 

Spring Festival
Entries now closed and draw made as follows:

	Championship Section

	 
	 

	1
	1st Old Boys Association Silver Band

	2
	Strabane Concert Brass

	3
	Downshire Brass

	4
	Laganvale (Metal Technology) Band

	 
	 

	2nd Section

	 
	 

	1
	Third Carrickfergus Band

	2
	Ballyduff Silver Band

	3
	Roughan Silver Band

	 
	 

	3rd Section

	 
	 

	1
	Comber Silver Band

	2
	Wellington Memorial Silver Band

	3
	CWA Brass

	4
	St Mark’s Silver Band

	 
	 

	Youth Section

	 
	 

	1
	1st Old Boys Youth Band

	 
	 

	Schools Section

	 
	 

	1
	Omagh Academy

	2
	St Michael's College


AD noted a slightly disappointing entry, particularly as there was not 4th Section. He queried whether there had been feedback from the bands who had not entered. 

PK responded that Downshire Brass senior band would be heading to Navan straight after the contest and would be unable to get Youth Band back to Belfast. 

Lack of competition in 4th Section was one reason with bands also having events such as fundraising concerts around the same time. It was also noted that no audience for the lower section bands was quite discouraging.

With regards to running order, it was agreed that proceedings should commence at 10:30 with 3rd section followed by Schools, Youth Bands, Lunch, 2nd Section and Championship Section.
The library will be available once again for warm-up and a schedule will be issued in due course.

Executive will contact North West Festival to confirm details for publicity purposes and also to get details of hotel accommodation.

With regards to percussion, GG agreed to discuss with Laganvale at their next rehearsal.

Bill Caughey agreed to transport John Berryman to Strabane on the Friday evening. AD added that he or AH will bring him back to the airport hotel following the event.

EBBA Matters
AD advised the meeting that EBBA had confirmed 3 players have been accepted into the European Youth Band:

· Daniel Rollston, Cornet, Murley

· Stephen Crooks, Tuba, Murley

· Matthew Brown, Percussion, 3rd Carrickfergus

It was agreed by those present that the BBL should make a contribution of £100 to each player towards their expenses as in previous years.

AD also advised that the invoice for EBBA Affiliation (€720) had now arrived with the NIBA.  It was agreed that the BBL should split the fee with the NIBA on a 50/50 basis as in previous years.
AD introduced 2 parents from 1st Old Boys Youth Band. June Turkington and Sharon Milligan then addressed the meeting. They mentioned that the children were very excited to be representing Northern Ireland and that they were working very hard on their test piece including engaging the services of a professional conductor to work with the band. They then explained that, due to children needing to be accompanied, the travel costs of the venture were approximately £10,000 which was way beyond the normal running costs of the band (which runs completely separately from the 1st Old Boys Senior Band) and respectively asked whether the BBL could consider making a contribution towards those costs.

AD advised that those present should exercise caution with regards to setting a precedent, although such a request is unlikely to happen for the next 6 years due to locations of future EBBA contests.

The issue was discussed at length with a proposal finally being made that the BBL make a contribution of £15 per competing child. This was agreed by the majority via a show of hands.

A proviso was added that the contribution was only being made to encourage youth, which was one of the main aims of the BBL.

It was noted that 1st Old Boys Youth Band would be running a fundraising concert in Finaghy Primary School on Saturday 8th March.

Any Other Business
There being no further business, AD brought the meeting to a close.
The next meeting will take place on 5th April at 3pm.
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